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As per the act, the government will have the duty to provide care, treatment and rehabilitation to the person, who 
attempts suicide and has severe stress, to reduce the risk of recurrence of attempt to commit suicide.

 Attempting suicide is no more a crime in India and there will be no more electric shocks for mentally ill children, as per the 
new Mental Healthcare Act 2017 notified by the Health Ministry on May 29, a year after it was passed.

“Notwithstanding anything contained in Section 309 of the Indian Penal Code, any person who attempts to commit suicide 
shall be presumed, unless proved otherwise, to have severe stress and shall not be tried and punished under the said Code,” 
says the Act.

According to news agencies, as per the Act, the government will have the duty to provide care, treatment and rehabilitation to 
the person, who attempts suicide and has severe stress, to reduce the risk of recurrence of attempt to commit suicide.

The 2017 Act, which clearly defines mental illness, replaced the Mental Health Act 1987. Aimed at transforming the mental 
healthcare regime in the country, it is enacted to harmonize India’s laws with the Convention on Rights of Persons with 
Disabilities and its Optional Protocol.

The treatment and rehabilitation cost for persons with mental illness living below the poverty line, even without the 
possession of a BPL card, or those who are homeless would be free of any charge at all mental health establishments run or 
funded by the appropriate government, reported IANS.
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